AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

         Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

            at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

         on Wednesday the 10th  day of April, 2013

Roll Call:  
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman
Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Absent:
George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Also Present:
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

James Osborne, Town Engineer
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG  

Supervisor Booth led the pledge of allegiance to the flag.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE 

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA



There were no changes to this agenda.  


5.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve this audit in the amount of $648,759.62, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

6.
QUASSAICK CREEK COALITION COMMUNICATIONS

Kelly Dobbins, Senior Planner for the Orange County Planning Department, came before the Town Board and gave a presentation on the Quassaick Watershed Management Plan. (See attached) 

Ms. Dobbins said the Quassaick Creek is a major tributary of the Hudson River for fish and eel spawning.  The creek starts in the Town of Plattekill, runs through the Town of Newburgh, along the border of the Town of New Windsor and the City of Newburgh and then into the Hudson River. The river also is on the New York State priority water list due to water quality impairments but it has been improving. The watershed plan for the Quassaick Creek started approximately 10 years ago and the hope is to develop a greenway trail along the urban stretch where mills and other industrial use were.   

Ms. Dobbins said an assessment report has been developed and is on the Orange County Planning Department website for review. The Watershed Management recommendations are being developed throughout the spring of 2013 and the draft plan will be made available to the public. 

Ms. Dobbins said there was water sampling done and the water quality in 2012 is the best it has been in awhile. 

Ms Dobbins then reviewed some of the lakes in the area.

· Winona Lake has a breached dam and Orange County is going to submit several possible solutions. 

· Orange Lake is on the State’s 303D list for phosphorus. There was vegetation growing up from the bottom of the Lake. The homeowners association introduced grass carp to the lake which has been affective in elevating the problem. The water quality in the lake is good and they are asking to have it removed from the 303D list. Orange County is suggesting doing sewer inspections and pumping out the sewer systems 
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on a regular basis. Another suggestion is to have the lawn clippings collected on a regular basis.    

· Lake Washington is a drinking supply for the City of Newburgh. Orange County is investigating how to ward off spills caused by traffic accidents that occur on Route 300.

· There has been a lot done for the preservation of Chadwick Lake. The Town has been buying all of the properties that become available around the lake.

· There is funding available to develop the Greenway trail along the Moodna Creek.

Hudson Hydro, which is based in Beacon, New York, is interested in looking at the dams throughout the Quassaick Creek that would be appropriate for hydro power. They are particularly interested in Chadwick Lake. 

Ms. Dobbins said this is an eighteen month project and they are interested in the Town Board’s input.

Councilman Piaquadio said he is particularly interested in the Winona Lake Dam. 

Ms Dobbins said there are grants available for dam repair. The grant is a competitive grant due to all of the dams in need of repair in the area. 

Ms Dobbins thanked the Town Board for having her. 

There was a five minute recess. 
7. HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT:

A. Summer Material Bids
MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to award the Summer Material Bid as presented in the memorandum dated April 5, 2013, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent. (See attached). The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

B. Heavy Equipment Rentals
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to award the Heavy Equipment Rentals as presented and their availability in the memorandum dated April 5, 2013, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent. (See Attached). The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

C. Cold Milling Machine

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to award the Cold Milling Machine bid as recommended in the memorandum dated April 5, 2013, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to Villager Construction, located in Fairport, New York as follows:


$4,200.00 Per 8 hour day


    975.00 Mobilization

                 400.00 Per move

The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent
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8. POLICE:  Telephone Communications

Supervisor Booth said he met with Chief of Police Michael Clancy and Deputy Chief of Police Donald Campbell. Telecom submitted a proposal dated March 12, 2013 for upgrading the Police Department’s current telephone equipment. Telecom gave the Town of Newburgh multiple options. They are as follows:

· The Town could buy the equipment outright.

· The Town could lease the equipment at a 12 percent rate. 

The Town currently pays $4,980.00 for a 12 month period which only covers the maintenance of the current equipment and not replacements. If the Town renews the maintenance contract for another year the cost would be around $5,000.00. 

Councilman Piaquadio asked if the telephone equipment needed for the Police Department be purchased off of State Bid. 

Supervisor Booth said Telecom did give a State Bid price. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to authorize Telecom to prepare a contract for the Town of Newburgh to purchase the telephone equipment for a total of $24,655.00 which includes a five year warranty. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Bello said the Town of Newburgh Police Department is in need of new telephone equipment. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

9. PERSONNEL:  Workers Compensation Tail Claims
Supervisor Booth said at the March 4, 2013 Audit Workshop Meeting the Town Board decided to accept the proposal submitted by Glatfelter Brokerage Services for the Town of Newburgh Tail Claims. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated April 9, 2013, submitted by Charlene Black, Administrative Aide, to approve all Tail Claims from FCS as was done with PERMA and three signatures will be required on all of the vouchers. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; 

Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent     

10. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:46 p.m. by Councilman Bello to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

            
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes;               


Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

 Meeting adjourned at 7:46 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
 ___________________________
              _______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
